
Dear Supporter,

As I sit down to write to you, our dear friends of the manatee, I am torn 
between highlighting our many current partnerships and accomplishments in 
the face of growing challenges and our numerous opportunities. Having turned 
72 years old this year, and celebrating my 50th wedding anniversary to boot, I 
am reminded that I have tried but failed to work myself out of a job—to save the 
manatees once and for all—for all those same 50 odd years. Therefore, I want to 
take this opportunity to express my sincere gratitude to two very special people 
as we embark upon the next half century of opportunities.

Honoring The Past, Preparing For The Future

Jimmy Buffett (left) and Bob Graham (right front) announce the formation of 
Save the Manatee Committee at a press event in 1981. 

Photo by Richard Wells, Orlando Sentinel Star.

As mentioned in our last update in March, we had a big manatee release 
extravaganza at Blue Spring in February, releasing 12 manatees in a single day. 
Most of them have been adapting very well to life in the wild and some still pop 
into the spring occasionally, although manatee season o�cially ended in March. 
It was nice to see that some of the releases, like Asha, immediately linked up and 
followed wild manatees around—in her case, she picked adoptee Brutus! This 
is a best-case scenario as the hope is for those younger “naïve” manatees to 
learn from the experienced ones. All newly released manatees are out�tted with 
satellite tracking devices so researchers from the Clearwater Marine Aquarium 
Research Institute can monitor their progress as part of the Manatee Rescue 
and Rehabilitation Partnership (MRP). The public can keep track of them too at 
manateemap.org . 

By Cora Berchem, Director of Multimedia and Manatee Research Associate 

Manatees On The Mend

Manatees Adjust After February Mass Release

continued on page 2

continued on page 3
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Such opportunities would not be possible to 
undertake without each of you, but which ultimately 
wouldn’t have been possible without Jimmy Buffett 
and Bob Graham’s commitment and longstanding 
dedication to save imperiled manatees for future 
generations. Having had the personal privilege to 
begin observing and filming endangered manatees 
in the late 1960s—together with my subsequent 
manatee research, recovery planning, and public 
awareness efforts—I was honored to have been 
appointed by Governor Bob Graham in 1981 as 
the Scientific Advisor to the newly formed Save 
the Manatee Committee instigated and chaired 
by Jimmy Buffett. 

While both selfless men have long and varied 
lists of accomplishments to their names, their in-
dividual and collaborative efforts over the last 42 
years to save endangered manatees shines the 
brightest to me. The manatees and I will forever 
be in their debt. Jimmy and Bob’s foresight and 
enduring support is the rock upon which the foun-
dation of Save the Manatee Club was built, and 
your willingness to stand with us through our vic-
tories and our challenges is what will ensure that 

Save the Manatee Club will be here to speak on 
the manatees’ behalf for as long as they need us.

In our last newsletter we highlighted many of 
our new and ongoing partnerships with organiza-
tions that help manatees directly as well as work 
to improve water quality and seagrass protections. 
We recently engaged with boat show promoters 
and participants in the busy Miami area to share 
important manatee information that will help keep 
manatees, and boaters, safer as Florida continues 
to lead the nation in boating accidents. For mana-
tees to both survive and thrive in the future, we 
must continue to build partnerships and alliances 
based upon common ground wherever we can.

Save the Manatee Club has a rich history, and 
with your sustaining support we will continue to 
stand in the gap for imperiled manatees wherever 
they are in need.

With a grateful heart,

Patrick M. Rose, CPM, Aquatic Biologist
Executive Director, Save the Manatee Club

Honoring The Past continued from page 1

Jimmy Buffett (center) and Patrick Rose (left) in an early meeting of Save the Manatee Committee. 
Photo by Save the Manatee Club.
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Manatees On The Mend

The tracking devices contain several weak links, 
so that if the device gets caught on something, it can 
break o�—and this has happened to quite a few since 
release. Remember that if you see a manatee with a 
tracking device, or a manatee with just a belt around 
the peduncle (where the tail meets the body), report 
the sighting to Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation 
Commission at 1-888-404-3922 so biologists have the 
chance to follow up.

On March 15, Guppy was released at Blue Spring. 
Guppy had been rescued as a small calf in South Flori-
da and had originally been released at Port Everglades, 
but she failed to adapt to life in the natural environment 
and needed to be rescued again. Since Blue Spring 
provides much better habitat, the decision was made 
to release her there for a better chance to have a suc-
cessful life out in the wild.

Just a few days later, we assisted our partners 
with the rescue of a juvenile manatee named Kasper 
at Blue Spring. We had monitored him throughout the 
winter season, and he seemed lethargic and was losing 
weight—vastly di�erent from the lively youngster he had 
been in previous winter seasons. Kasper is currently 
undergoing rehabilitation at SeaWorld Orlando, and 
at the time of this writing it was still undetermined 
what is wrong with him. We also made multiple rescue 
attempts alongside our partners for manatee Nato, a 
known Blue Spring adult male who was hit by a boat 
in January. Nato did not cooperate and evaded the 
rescue net several times, leaving all of us fearing for 
his well-being. However, despite all our worries, Nato 
managed to heal well on his own. The last time we 

saw him for the winter season—at the end 
of March—his wound was healing nicely. He 
is a good reminder for all boaters to watch 
out for manatees and go slow in their habitat, 
including in the wintertime near warm-water 
sites, as Nato was most likely injured while 
he was out feeding in the St. Johns River.

On March 15, we assisted with the re-
lease of three rehabilitated manatees in 
Edgewater, on Florida’s east coast. Mana-
tees Yoyo, Plover, and her calf Willet were all 
rescued this past winter and rehabilitated at 
SeaWorld Orlando. Since the habitat along 
the east coast is slowly starting to show 
slight improvements, some manatees with 
a known sighting history along the coast 
are released in the Northern and Southern 

Indian River Lagoon in the summer months.
The mother manatee with the severe watercraft 

injury to her shoulder, whom we reported on in the 
last newsletter, is continuing to improve and has since 
been named Reckless in honor of Sergeant Reckless, 
a decorated war horse. Her calf Churro is doing well 
too and hopefully the pair can be released back into 
the natural environment this year. Over 80 manatees 
are currently still in care for various ailments, including 
watercraft injuries, entanglements, exposure to red tide, 
emaciation, or being orphaned as calves. Several new 
facilities are joining the MRP, and other facilities are ex-
panding their capacities to accommodate more cases. 

Manatee Asha (right) hangs out at Blue Spring with Brutus (left) 
shortly after her release. 

Photo by Cora Berchem, Save the Manatee Club.

Manatee Plover and her son Willet are prepared for release. 
Photo by Cora Berchem, Save the Manatee Club.

continued from page 1
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By Kate Spratt, Park Services Specialist, HSWSP             

Rehabbing Manatee Guppy Is Released 

As the daily temperatures begin to climb, 
Homosassa Springs Wildlife State Park begins 
to breathe in the warmer air of spring. We were 
fortunate to have only a few very cold nights which 
the wild manatees certainly appreciated. The 
visiting manatee numbers have been dwindling 
since March as they head out of the river to the 
Gulf of Mexico to enjoy the bountiful seagrass and 
warm water. We look forward to their return this fall.

Our adoptable manatees, Ariel and Betsy, are 
quite happy to be back out in the spring. They have 
searched every corner and edge for vegetation 
and quickly consumed every piece in sight. Heinz 
is also out in the spring and continues to gain 
strength from swimming the length of the natural 
spring and spring run. Shantay is currently receiving 
some medical treatment and is spending her time 

in our heated, in-ground pool. Guppy, one of the 
manatees that was at our facility for rehabilitation, 
was successfully released at Blue Spring State Park 
earlier this year. Since her release, she has been 
spotted multiple times, traveling the St. Johns River, 
and even returning to Blue Spring during cooler 
weather. The success of these animals after release 
is the greatest reward for the park rangers who care 
for them when they are here with us.

We hope that your summer travel plans include 
a visit to our beautiful state park, where manatees 
can be viewed year-round. Wild manatees can 
possibly be viewed at other parks, too, such as Blue 
Spring State Park, Manatee Springs State Park, and 
Fanning Spring State Park. We hope you include 
us in your summer memory-making! 

Ellie Schiller Homosassa Springs Wildlife State Park Adoption Update

Ariel and Betsy say "Hello!" to visitors. Photo courtesy of Kate Spratt, HSWSP.

https://www.youtube.com/user/adoptamanatee
http://facebook.com/savethemanateeclub
http://twitter.com/savethemanatee
https://www.instagram.com/savethemanateeclub/


Manatee
# of 

Sightings

Annie 33

Aqua 21

Brutus 11

Deep Dent 11

Doc 13

Flash 9

Floyd 9

Gator 36

Howie 14

Lenny 10

Lesley (passed 2/17) 16

Lily 35

Lucille 0

Margarito 7

Merlin 3

Millie 9

Moo Shoo 22

Nick 23

Paddy Doyle 24

Philip 20

Phyllis 20

Rocket 7

Una 27

Whiskers 9

Blue Spring Adoptee 
Sightings for the 2022-

2023 Winter Season

This chart lists the number 
of days that a Blue Spring 
adoptee was counted at 

morning roll call during the 
winter season. 

A will is a powerful way to plan for the future and protect the people and causes (like supporting manatees!) 
that you care about. We’ve partnered with FreeWill to provide a free, online will-writing tool for Club 

supporters. Get started on your will at freewill.com/savethemanatee . Many supporters also choose to 
create taxwise gifts from their IRA or appreciated stocks. If you’re 70.5 years young, give from your IRA today or 

transfer appreciated assets and give a gift of stock at freewill.com/stocks/savethemanatee . 5

The manatee season at Blue 
Spring ended on March 24. But 
let me start with the news since 
the last update. Sadly, adop-
tee Lesley was found deceased 
in Lake Woodru� on February 
17 after departing the spring 
on the 5th. Unfortunately, no 
cause of death could be deter-
mined. In better news, the mass 
release I mentioned in the last 
update took place on February 
13. Twelve manatees were all 
released in one day! A planned 
thirteenth manatee didn’t make 
the cut and was released a few 
weeks later. Two manatees have since 
been re-rescued for failure to adapt. That 
is why they are tagged upon release—so 
they can be checked up on and helped 
if necessary. Another youngster at the 
spring developed problems and was cap-
tured and taken to a rehabilitation facility 
for the �rst time. His problem is unclear at 
this time, but he was losing weight. The 
best news, however, is that Annie gave 
birth on March 17 at 4:58 p.m. in the spring 
boil. A visitor witnessed the birth.

Now for the departure parade! The 
�rst away were Rocket and Whiskers on 
January 18. Deep Dent was last seen on 
January 25. Moo Shoo and Margarito 
departed together on January 29. The 
next day, Flash was gone. Merlin left us on 
February 8. Nick, Phyllis, and Brutus went 
on February 14. Floyd departed alone on 
February 15. Lenny and Una with her calf 
took o� on February 16. Howie made his 
last roll call on March 20, followed the 
next day by Philip and Lily. Doc, Paddy 

Doyle, and Aqua and her calf 
were last seen on March 22. 
Gator checked out on March 
23. Annie and her brand-
new calf were in on the last 
day of the season and have 
likely been spotted many 
times since! Unfortunately, 
we never saw Lucille or got a 
report about her, but we still 
hope to see her next season.

By Wayne Hartley, Manatee Specialist 

Blue Spring State Park Adoption Update

Adoptees Make Their Seasonal Exit; Annie Has A Calf!

Annie and her 3-day-old calf in Blue Spring.
Photo by Cora Berchem, Save the Manatee Club.

Lily rests in Blue Spring on Valentine's Day.
Photo by Cora Berchem, Save the Manatee Club.

http://freewill.com/savethemanatee
https://www.freewill.com/stocks/savethemanatee


Have you ever thought about becoming a Club volunteer? Or joining our Manatee Sighting Network? Or 
�…�‘�•�–�ƒ�…�–�‹�•�‰���†�‡�…�‹�•�‹�‘�•���•�ƒ�•�‡�”�•�ë�����‘���¤�•�†���‘�—�–���•�‘�”�‡���ƒ�„�‘�—�–���ƒ�Ž�Ž���–�Š�‡���™�ƒ�›�•���›�‘�—���…�ƒ�•���Š�‡�Ž�’�á���‰�‘���–�‘��savethemanatee.

org/moreways �ä�����Š�ƒ�•�•���›�‘�—���•�‘���•�—�…�Š�è�����‘�—���•�ƒ�•�‡���ƒ���„�‹�‰���†�‹�¡�‡�”�‡�•�…�‡���‹�•���–�Š�‡���Ž�‹�˜�‡�•���‘�ˆ���•�ƒ�•�ƒ�–�‡�‡�•�è

���‡�ƒ�†�‡�”�•���‹�•�–�‡�”�‡�•�–�‡�†���‹�•���Š�ƒ�˜�‹�•�‰���ƒ�…�…�‡�•�•���–�‘���–�Š�‡���–�‡�…�Š�•�‹�…�ƒ�Ž���•�…�‹�‡�•�–�‹�¤�…���Ž�‹�–�‡�”�ƒ�–�—�”�‡�á���ƒ�Ž�‘�•�‰���™�‹�–�Š���–�Š�‡���’�‘�’�—�Ž�ƒ�”��
�Ž�‹�–�‡�”�ƒ�–�—�”�‡���‘�•���•�ƒ�•�ƒ�–�‡�‡�•���ƒ�•�†���–�Š�‡�‹�”���”�‡�Ž�ƒ�–�‹�˜�‡�•�á���…�ƒ�•���¤�•�†���ƒ���…�‘�•�’�”�‡�Š�‡�•�•�‹�˜�‡�á���ƒ�•�•�‘�–�ƒ�–�‡�†���„�‹�„�Ž�‹�‘�‰�”�ƒ�’�Š�›���ƒ�•�†��
index to all such publications at sirendom.org/biblio .  This site encompasses over 500 years of 

published information on sirenians, with more than 6,500 separate references.66

We are excited to report that manatee sighting 
season is underway in the northern Gulf of Mexico! 
By late April, our team at the Dauphin Island Sea 
Lab Manatee Sighting Network (DISL/MSN) had 
recorded sightings along the eastern shore of 
Mobile Bay near Fairhope, Alabama, and along the 
western shore of the Dog River, a local hot spot for 
manatee occurrence. DISL/MSN has also seen our 
tagged manatees begin their seasonal migrations 
to the northern Gulf. One manatee, nicknamed 
TexasTeeMiguel, quickly moved across the Gulf 

Coast from Crystal River, Florida, and was most 
recently located in the Amite River, west of Lake 
Pontchartrain in Louisiana. TexasTeeMiguel was 
rescued from Galveston Bay, Texas, in December 
2021, and we are anxious to see if he returns to 
Texas waters this year. 

Two other tagged manatees, Clog and Lynnspin, 
began traveling west along the Florida panhandle 
in mid-April, while tagged manatee Sanford began 
moving north of his winter refuge grounds in Ho-
mosassa Springs in late April. The DISL/MSN team 
traveled to winter refuge sites earlier this year to 
take observational data on our tagged manatees 
and check that their tagging gear was working 
properly. These animals are part of a larger study 
combining satellite tag data with citizen-sourced 
manatee sightings to understand manatee migration 
and distribution under changing climate conditions 
and other natural and human-induced factors. We 
will continue monitoring these manatees and Save 
the Manatee Club adoptee Bama throughout the 
summer. Our last sighting of Bama occurred during 
June 2022. Previous sightings of Bama in Alabama 
waters have typically occurred from June through 
September, and she is often seen in the company 
of other manatees.  

DISL/MSN researchers collect data on satellite-
tagged manatees. Research conducted under U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service Permit #MA37808A-2.

Photo courtesy of DISL/MSN.

An Active Manatee Season In The Northern Gulf

By Dr. Ruth Carmichael, Director, DISL/MSN, & Elizabeth Hieb, Research Technician, DISL/MSN

Alabama/DISL Adoption Update
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As Save the Manatee Club members, it’s no secret 
to us that there are countless reasons to help conserve 
manatees: they are unique, fascinating, a critical part 
of our aquatic ecosystem…and certainly cute!

And while it might be relatively simple for us to 
come up with a list of ways to help manatees in Florida, 
we recognize that Club members live all around the 
globe, and that everyone wants to do their part—
whether you live in Florida or not. So, here are some 
steps you can take to support manatees, their habitat, 
and our shared planet, wherever you live.

 � Contact your elected leaders.  In the U.S., you can 
send a message to your senators and representa-
tive to show your support for manatee protection. If 
you live in Florida, you can also write to your state 
senator and representative and Florida governor 
Ron DeSantis. Let them know that you think it is 
important to protect manatees and their habitat, and 
to keep environmental protection laws—including 
the Endangered Species Act—strong.

 � Join in on the Manatee 5k.  Run, walk, paddle, climb, 
spelunk, dive… move however you choose, when-
ever you want, wherever you are, all in support of 
manatees! Participants receive a race bib, t-shirt, and 
medal with their registration fee, and all proceeds 
bene�t Save the Manatee Club. If you are in the 
Midwest (or want to make the trip), consider joining 
us for the in-person race on October 7 in Harrison 
Township, Michigan. Visit savethemanatee5k.com  
to learn more and to register. 

 � Go fertilizer-free!  You may have seen our Fertilizer-
Free for Manatees campaign for Florida residents, 
but did you know that everyone on the planet 
lives in a watershed? We are all interconnected, 
and the decisions we make can impact all living 
creatures. One way to protect our interconnected 
waterways is to reduce or eliminate fertilizers from 
your landscape.

 � Report manatee sightings  outside of Florida 
by contacting the appropriate agency or rescue 
organization of your state. Visit savethemanatee.
org/rescue  for a list of state contacts.

 � Help others learn about manatees.  You can spread 
love for manatees far and wide by requesting a set 
of informational materials to share with your class, 
club, troop, congregation, or any group. Contact 
us at education@savethemanatee.org  and we can 
work with you to put together the right package 
of materials. If you attend or host a gathering, we 
can also set up a virtual educational presentation.

 � Purchase an item from our Amazon Wish List or 
donate to our International Rescue Fund. Wish list 
items like formula, detergent, and other supplies 
support critical care for manatees and provide 
necessary equipment for the people who care 
for them in communities around the world. Visit 
savethemanatee.org/wishlist and savethemanatee.
org/donate  for more information.

For even more ideas on how you can take action 
for manatees, visit savethemanatee.org/action .

Take Action For Manatees, From Anywhere
By Meghan Cohorst, Director of Communications and Outreach



Does the company you work for have a Matching Gifts Program? If they do, your employer may be able 
to match your donations to Save the Manatee Club.  Questions? Call us at 1-800-432-5646.

SMC has a free tool where you can create your own fundraising webpage to share with your family and 
friends. Visit justgiving.com/savethemanateeclubinc ���–�‘���•�‡�‡���Š�‘�™�è�����‘���ƒ�Ž�Ž���™�Š�‘���•�‡�Ž�ª�‡�•�•�Ž�›���†�‡�†�‹�…�ƒ�–�‡���›�‘�—�”��
birthdays, weddings, or anniversaries to raise funds; or dedicate marathons and cross-country adventures; 

or have a campaign “just because,” we, and the manatees you help save, are grateful for your support.
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You may have heard about, or even seen, the 
massive sargassum bloom that is washing up on 
Florida’s coastlines, and the coastlines of many 
Caribbean nations. Sargassum is a type of brown 
algae, commonly called seaweed, in the same 
class as kelp and wakame. Although it is ordinary 
throughout the world and often part of our coastal 
landscape, this year’s bloom has been forecast to 
be especially large.  

For Florida, this scenario is all too familiar: a 
large algal outbreak that began as an anomaly a 
decade ago but has become the norm since then, 
fueled by increased nutrient pollution into our wa-
terways that eventually makes it to our oceans. Ac-
cording to researchers, this year’s sargassum mass 
is about 5,000 miles long; nearly 
twice as wide as the U.S. 

Interestingly, sargassum doesn’t 
pose much harm while at sea. It actu-
ally provides a rich marine habitat for 
small creatures and absorbs carbon 
dioxide. However, when it reaches 
beaches and begins to decompose, it 
degrades water quality, emits a nasty 
odor, and can clog up waterways and 
beaches, making it difficult for boats 
and beachgoers to traverse. Due to 
the structure of the sargassum, it 
also catches and collects litter in the 
ocean, carrying it thousands of miles 
to eventually pollute the beaches it 
washes up on.

Manatees don’t typically eat sargassum, and in 
lesser amounts they are not particularly affected 
by its presence. But, when it begins to blanket 
our coastlines, it can have an effect similar to 
what the blue-green algae outbreaks have had, 
reducing light into the water column and preventing 
seagrass growth. As biological materials in the 

ocean decay, such as sargassum, the 
decomposition process uses up the 
supply of oxygen in the water, further 
impeding seagrass growth. When this 
process occurs over a large area, it 
can create a “dead zone”—an aquatic 
area depleted of oxygen and unable 
to support marine life. The sargassum 
mats are also quite large, so they may 
impede the movement of manatees 
or make it more difficult to see them, 
so be extra aware if you find yourself 
boating through a mass of it. 

From a human health standpoint, 
we are being warned that the sar-
gassum emits hydrogen sulfide as it 

decomposes, which may cause skin and respiratory 
irritation, but it does not create any toxins. Many 
coastal communities are bracing themselves for an 
active season of removing the smelly algae from 
their beaches. For more information about the 
bloom or to find real-time imagery, visit the Univer-
sity of South Florida’s Sargassum Watch System at 
optics.marine.usf.edu/projects/saws.html . 

Science Corner: What Is The Sargassum Blob?
By Kim Dinkins, Senior Conservation Associate

Sargassum piled up on a beach in Puerto Rico in 
2021. Photo by Bobble Joe/Flickr.

A close up of sargassum. 
Photo by Sam Fraser-

Smith/Flickr.



 Sign up to receive our Action Alerts, eNewsletter, and deals from our store at savethemanatee.org/signup .
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The City of Satellite Beach is home to DeSoto 
Canal, a primary warm-water refuge for manatees 
overwintering in the Indian River Lagoon (IRL). The 
Indian River Lagoon is a 156-mile-long estuary that 
comprises 40% of Florida’s eastern coastline and is 
considered critically important habitat for the Florida 
manatee. Manatees are present in the IRL year-round, 
but during the wintertime—when water temperatures 
drop below 68°F—manatees must seek areas of warm 
water to rest, or they will su�er from cold stress. DeSoto 
Canal is one of these warm-water locations. Manatees 
habitually gather in DeSoto Canal each winter to 
survive the cold; because of this, the canal has become 
a popular manatee viewing location. Following the 
news of the unprecedented number of manatee deaths 
in the IRL over the last few years, the site has garnered 
even more attention, with hundreds of visitors stopping 
by the site each day during the winter to observe the 
resting manatees. There were concerns of visitors 
attempting to feed the manatees at the site, which is 
illegal. With so many people visiting the spot, sta� from 

the City of Satellite Beach recognized that this was a 
great opportunity to educate guests on manatees, 
threats to the Indian River 

SMC Erects Informational Kiosk At DeSoto Canal
By Tiare Fridrich, Manatee Biologist 

SMC staff members Tiare (left) and Meghan (right), pose 
with City of Satellite Beach Staff Biologist Jennifer 
White (center) in front of the new kiosk installed at 
DeSoto Canal. Photo by Save the Manatee Club.

Although the “winter” in Florida this year was mild 
and sightings of adoptees at their known warm-water 
refuges were few and far between, we still got quite 
a few sighting reports for our coastal adoptees. Our 
east coast adoptees didn’t make any appearances at 
all apart from Millie who, after spending the winter at 
Blue Spring, was once again seen in the Silver River 
in March by our partners from the Clearwater Marine 
Aquarium Research Institute.

Our partners from the Florida Fish and Wildlife 
Conservation Commission spotted Flicker at the Bartow 
power plant on January 30 and February 20 of this 
year during some cold fronts. She was also seen in the 
Old Tampa Bay area on March 2 when biologists were 
conducting photo-ID work. Vector made an appearance 
on February 8th in Boca Ciega Bay, which is near St. 
Petersburg, just a little southwest of his winter home 
at the TECO power plant in Apollo Beach.

Manatees are dispersing with the warmer weather, 
making sightings less frequent, but our partners are 
certainly keeping an eye out for all coastal adoptees.

Flicker was seen near Tampa Bay in March by researchers. 
Photo courtesy of FWC.

continued on page 10

By Cora Berchem, Director of Multimedia and Manatee Research Associate 

Coastal Adoption Update

Millie, Vector, And Flicker Spotted By Researchers



Please notify us with your new address! It will save us about $1.00 in extra postage. In the U.S. call us 
toll free at 1-800-432-5646, email us at membership@savethemanatee.org , or mail a change of 

address card to us. Also, please notify us if your email address changes.

You can learn about manatees and have fun while you do! 
���ƒ�–�…�Š���˜�‹�†�‡�‘�•�á���¤�•�†���…�‘�‘�Ž���ˆ�ƒ�…�–�•�á���‰�‡�–���‡�†�—�…�ƒ�–�‹�‘�•�ƒ�Ž���”�‡�•�‘�—�”�…�‡�•�á���ƒ�•�†���¤�•�†���‘�—�–���™�Š�‡�”�‡���›�‘�—���…�ƒ�•���•�‡�‡���•�ƒ�•�ƒ�–�‡�‡�•���‹�•��

person. For all of this, and so much more, go to savethemanatee.org/coolstuff .
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Save the Manatee Club (SMC) has partnered 
with the nonpro�t wildlife rescue center RAREC—the 
Rainforest Awareness Rescue Education Center—
in Iquitos, Peru, to help sup-
port their mission of rescuing 
and rehabilitating threatened 
Amazonian wildlife, providing 
community education, and fur-
thering scienti�c knowledge 
that will help them preserve the 
Amazon rainforest. As a wild-
life rescue center, RAREC res-
cues, rehabilitates, releases, and 
researches Amazonian mana-
tees. Amazonian manatees are 
a species of manatee found in 
the Amazon River Basin. They 
are the only manatee species 
that lives exclusively in fresh 
water, though it is di�cult to 
spot or study them because 
the Amazon River is very tur-
bid. Recently, Save the Manatee 
Club helped RAREC fund the 
release of a rehabilitated manatee back into the 
Amazon River, and this animal was tagged with a 
radio tracker that will allow scientists to study the 
manatees movements after release. This will hope-
fully provide researchers with information on where 
wild Amazonian manatees go and why. 

While the main threat to manatees in Florida 
is boat strikes, the main threat to Amazonian man-
atees is illegal hunting for their meat and blubber. 

Oftentimes, rescued manatee 
calves are orphaned because 
their mothers were hunted and 
captured, leaving the calves on 
their own. Manatee calves can-
not survive without their moth-
ers for the �rst two years of life 
and therefore need to be res-
cued. RAREC cares for these 
orphaned calves until the man-
atees grow large enough to be 
released. Along with support-
ing research, Save the Manatee 
Club has provided RAREC with 
funding to support upgrades to 
their manatee care facility so 
that they can care for more in-
jured and orphaned manatees. 

In recognition of our sup-
port, Save the Manatee Club 
had the honor of naming a 

newly rescued orphan calf at RAREC. The calf was 
named Newt—a tribute to the late, famous Olivia 
Newton John, who was a Club supporter. We look 
forward to updates on Newt’s growth and continu-
ing to work with RAREC to support manatee con-
servation in Peru.

International Partnership With RAREC
By Tiare Fridrich, Manatee Biologist 

Orphan manatee Newt being bottle 
fed at RAREC in Peru. 

Photo courtesy of RAREC.

Lagoon, and how the public could take action to 
help. The city asked Save the Manatee Club to help 
them design the educational posters at the park. 
Working with the city, we created four educational 
posters focusing on the importance of the Indian 
River Lagoon as an ecosystem, the importance of 

the Lagoon and DeSoto Canal for manatees, and 
how we as humans play a direct role in the health 
and protection of the IRL. The new posters were 
installed in April and are protected by eco-friendly 
plexiglass! This was an incredibly fun project and 
hopefully the �rst of many!

DeSoto Canal continued from page 9
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Dive into 2024 with a Save the Manatee Club (SMC) wall calendar! 
Each month features a unique manatee photo, educational facts 
about manatees, important holidays, and bonus photos of and facts 
about SMC’s adoptable manatees. It also includes a message from 
our Executive Director, and prominent manatee expert, Patrick Rose. 
Each calendar measures 12” x 24” when open and is printed on Forest 
Stewardship Council certified paper. All photos are graciously donated 
by their photographers and proceeds go directly toward our ongoing 
manatee conservation work. Order at shopsavethemanatee.org .

Through July 15, get 50% off and pay only $7.50 each, plus shipping. 
From July 16 through August 31, save 20% and pay only $12.00 each. 
Starting September 1, the calendar will be listed at its full price of $15.00. 
For orders shipped to a Florida address, 7% sales tax is required. 

2024 SMC Manatee Calendar Available For Preorder!
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Being from South Florida, the Keys 
were always just a short drive away. I re-
member looking out of the car window 
trying to see if I could spot manatees 
or alligators in the channels and bays 
alongside the single-lane road. On my 
most recent trip to the Florida Keys, a few 
summers ago, I was with a friend who had 
never seen a manatee.

Based on my own experience of not 
seeing manatees all that often, I wasn’t 
too con�dent we would be so lucky. Re -
gardless, we set out on kayaks through 
the beautiful mangrove forests. We glided 
across the shallow water, seeing baby 
sharks, turtles, and lots of birds, but no manatees. After 
turning a corner around a mangrove bed, we thought 
we spotted large smooth rocks barely breaking the 
surface ahead of us. As we continued paddling, I real-
ized we were approaching manatees—or rather, they 
were approaching us! We immediately took our paddles 
out of the water and let our kayaks drift wherever the 
wind decided to take us. I had never seen manatees so 
close before. As they slowly moved past us, we caught 
glimpses of their white scars and missing parts of their 
tails. It was a sad, but important reminder of how we 
need to practice safe boating in all waterways. Even 
with my polarized sunglasses and being just a few 
feet away from them at this point, their large bodies 
blended in so well with the brownish water of the bay.

Since joining the team at Save the Manatee Club, 
I have learned about the form on our website that al-
lows you to report sightings of healthy manatees. I 
wish I had known about it back then, but it’s never too 
late to learn about new resources and share them with 
others! With this trip in mind, I also decided to adopt 
Zelda! She’s been spotted all around South Florida, 
and most recently around the Florida Keys. She got 
her name from the scar on her back which resembles 
the letter Z.

If you’re in an area where you frequently spot 
manatees, or plan to travel this summer to a known 
manatee habitat, visit our website to refresh your 
memory on proper manatee manners and to get links 
to resources such as the manatee sighting form.

Staff Story: Just Below The Surface
By Shelby Theisen, Development Coordinator 

On a bright day, in dark water, manatees can be almost invisible. These 
manatees are just below the surface in the waters around Key West. 

Photo courtesy of Shelby Theisen.



Man versus Manatee - "Gravity"

Rachel "Jo" Arnow began 
illustrating Man versus 
Manatee in 2012. She had 
no intention of starting a 
webcomic when she jotted 
down a sketch of a manatee 
munching on a diver's hand, 
but that episode, titled 
"Man versus Manatee," 
soon became the start 
of an entire series that 
continues to this day. Read 
more about Rachel's story, 
�D�Q�G���À�Q�G���P�R�U�H���H�S�L�V�R�G�H�V�����D�W��
manvsmanatee.com .

Sign up now for the 20th Annual Save the Manatee 5K!
Registration for the 20th Annual Save the Manatee 5K is open! Join thousands of manatee 
fans from around the world in helping manatees. This year the in-person race is back 
and will be held on Saturday, October 7, 2023, at Lake St. Clair Metropark, Harrison 
Township, Michigan. There will also be a Manatee Mini Mile at the in-person event. If 
you can't make it, you can still participate from anywhere in the world on the date and 
time you choose by signing up for the Virtual Save the Manatee 5K. All registered racers 
receive a packet, which includes a t-shirt, medal, and race bib. All proceeds from the 
event support Save the Manatee Club. Sign up now at savethemanatee5k.com .

You can request a copy of this PSA for your 
company, website, or local newsletters. Email your 

request to media@savethemanatee.org .
 Standard and custom sizes are available. 

Mark Your Calendars!
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The Take-A-Break Activity Corner
Coloring Page
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Organic Cotton Leggings
An eco-triblend of recycled polyester, 
cotton, and spandex, these leggings 
are comfortable, stylish, and environ-
mentally friendly. They feature a unique 
manatee design and the Club logo 
which are printed with silicone ink. The 
fabric is 46% recy cled PET polyester, 
34% combed ring spun organic cotton, 12% rayon, and 8% 
spandex. Available in sizes from XS to 2XL. Made in the U.S. 
and designed exclusively for Save the Manatee Club. 

Item #40107 Price $45.00

Candy Pop and Plush Manatee
This charming manatee plush is just 
4.5" tall, making it the perfect size to 
take with you wherever you go. You 
can even select what color plush 
you want. But what makes this little 
manatee toy even more special is 
that it's hugging a lollipop! Despite its 
small size, this manatee toy is full of 
personality and the lollipop adds an 
extra touch of whimsy that will make you smile.

Item #41411 (Pink)    #41412 (Purple) Price $9.00
        #41413 (Blue)   #41414 (Green)

Visit shopsavethemanatee.org  or call 1-800-432-JOIN (5646) to order today.

HOW TO ORDER:  
 »Order online: Go to shopsavethemanatee.org .

 »Order by phone: Call toll-free 1-800-432-JOIN (5646) in 
the United States and Canada. Our o�ce hours are  Monday 
through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. EST.

 »Order by mail: Send a check or money order to 533 Versailles 
Dr., Ste. 100, Maitland, FL 32751. Call to receive an estimate 
of shipping costs. Orders shipped to a Florida address must 
include payment for a 7% sales tax.

Kobee Manatee Book Collection
Enjoy reading about the travels of 
Kobee Manatee in this award-win-
ning children's series. Each book is 
beautifully illustrated and tells one 
of Kobee's amazing adventures to 
underwater marvels. These books 
are hardcover and recommended 
for ages 4 to 8. 

 # Title Price Item ID

1 Heading Home to Florida $17.00 40311

2 A Wild Weather Adventure $17.00 40310

3 Shipwreck Sea Friends $17.00 40307

4 Climate Change and The Great Blue 
Hole Hazard $18.00 40306

SMC Window Cling
Show your manatee support wher-
ever you go! This 5" round vinyl 
window cling, featuring Save the 
Manatee Club's logo, can be placed 
on the interior of any window to 
display outwards. It is easy to remove and reapply.

Item #41703 Price $1.50

Organic Manatee Muscle Tank
This Save the Manatee Club muscle 
tank is an eco-friendly blend of viscose 
bamboo and organic cotton. It is highly 
absorbent and wicks away water to keep 
you cool. It's side-seamed, has a set-on 
rib collar, and a double needle sleeve 
hem and bottom hem. The tank is stylish, 
super soft, and breathable, featuring a 
unique manatee design and Club logo. 
Available in sizes XS to XL. Made and 
manufactured in the U.S. and designed 
exclusively for Save the Manatee Club.  

Item #40106 Price $35.00

Manatee Tinkler Wind Chime
This beautiful handmade wind chime is 
made from only metal and glass. The 
manatee is 6" across and the three strips 
of art glass are 3" long. The glass colors 
will vary in shades of blue. Chimes are petite 
but show up beautifully in the sunlight. 

Item #40706 Price $37.50

Manatee Merchandise
Find these items and more at shopsavethemanatee.org.
For questions, please call our toll free number at 1-800-432-5646, 
or email catalog@savethemanatee.org .

If you plan to pay by check, we strongly encourage you to call Save the Manatee Club and place your 
order �rst to reserve your items.
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Manatee Wave Shopping Tote
Designed and printed exclusively for 
Save the Manatee Club, this navy 
tote bag is perfect for any occasion. 
It is made of 55% hemp and 45% 
cotton and the sturdy material is 
machine washable. It measures 13" x 
15" x 7" (not including the handles).  

Item #40802 Price $25.00

Sterling Silver Necklace
Made of highly polished sterling sil-
ver, this beautiful manatee necklace 
measures nearly 1" across by 1" high, 
with an open back for a lightweight 
feel. The Italian-made chain can be 
adjusted to lengths between 16" and 
18". A simple and fun design at an 
excellent value!

Item #40103 Price $56.00

Visit shopsavethemanatee.org  or call 1-800-432-JOIN (5646) to order today.

Manatee Jigsaw Puzzles
Enjoy hours 
of fun working 
on any or all of 
these beautiful 
jigsaw puzzles! 
Each one is 
produced in the 
U.S., and printed 
with soy-based inks on recycled board.
 *Small pieces may be a choking hazard for young children. 

Item ID Puzzle Name Pieces Price Size

41201 Mom and Calf Shaped Puzzle1,000 $20.00 27"x39"

41202 Manatee Beach Round Puzzle500 $14.00 19"

41203 William Bock Manatee Puzzle550 $18.00 18"x24"

The Florida Manatee: Biology and 
Conservation  (Second Edition)
We are thrilled to carry this wonderfully 
informative book written and signed by 
Roger L. Reep and Robert K. Bonde, 
two scientists who have been at the 
forefront of manatee research for over 
three decades. A captivating read that 
appeals not only to individuals of the 
scienti�c mindset, but to anyone who is 
intrigued by this majestic mammal. The 
book is paperback and a conveniently-
sized 9" x 6". It contains 300 pages of 
information and photos that discuss manatees, their envi-
ronment, migration, and much more. 

Item #40314 Price $32.00

Marvelous Manatee Coloring Book
Now you can sit back, relax, and color 
manatees to your heart's content. This 
coloring book contains over 30 pages 
of enchanting illustrations, line draw-
ings, and manatee patterns. Single-sid-
ed pages prevent markers from bleed-
ing through onto the next illustration. 
Color with pencils, crayons, or markers, 
and then frame and display your 8.5" x 
11" artwork. Illustrated by Connie Roy. 

Item #40301 Price $12.00

Merry Sirenians Holiday Cards Combo Pack
Spread the love with our 
exclusive holiday cards, 
dedicated to the Joy and 
Tranquility of our manatee 
friends. Each pack includes 
12 5" x 7" cards (6 of each 
design) and 12 blank, white 
envelopes.

Item #40604 Price $12.00  $8.00

Manatee Baby Booties
Don't go another day without owning a pair of these 
manatee booties! They are adorable and perfect for any 
baby—from newborn to one year. 
They feature a 3D manatee face,  
�ippers on the front, a tail on the 
back, and are made of a cotton 
and polyester blend.

Item #40109 Price $8.00

Save the Manatee ® Club

Save the Manatee ® Club, co-founded by Jimmy Buffett and Bob Graham,
is an award-winning, international nonprofit conservation

organization and the voice for manatees since 1981.© David Schrichte
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32-JOIN (5646 )

SMC 2023 Wall Calendar
Save the Manatee Club’s 2023 
calendar features a captivating cover 
photo by photographer and Club 
friend David Schrichte. The inside 
displays a beautiful photo for each 
month of the year, a 13th bonus im-
age, and a message from our Execu-
tive Director and prominent manatee 
expert, Patrick Rose. It is printed in 
the U.S. using soy-based ink on Forest Stewardship Council 
certi�ed paper and measures 12" x 24" when open.  

Item #40402 Price $15.00  $3.00

10" SMC Car Decal
Show your support for manatees 
by displaying this 10" x 7" white 
Save the Manatee decal on 
your car. It is die-cut on transfer 
paper for easy application. When 
properly applied, the durable 
vinyl will last for 3+ years in most weather conditions. For 
best results, it must be applied to a clean, �at, non-porous 
surface. Made in the U.S. 

Item #41702 Price $12.00  $7.00
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Watch Manatee Webcams at
ManaTV.org

Get Up Close and Personal  !

Donate Today
To read about the highlights of the Club’s impressive accomplishments, go to 

savethemanatee.org/smcinfo . Our work is only possible with your help. Please 
continue your generous support at savethemanatee.org/donate , or call us at 
�U�æ�\�T�T�æ�X�W�V�æ�
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their aquatic habitat. Thank you! 

All research, rescue, rehab, and release activities conducted under 
DEP permit #02042213 and USFWS permit #MA770191.


